

AGENDA REPORT SAN CLEMENTE CITY COUNCIL MEETING Meeting Date: June 1, 2021

Agenda Item Approvals: City Manager Dept. Head Attorney Finance

Department:

City Clerk

Prepared By:

Joanne Baade, City Clerk/Legislative Administrator

Subject:

RESIGNATION OF JOSEPH ZIDRON FROM THE COASTAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Fiscal Impact: Yes. The Clean Ocean Program budget will save approximately \$55 per month while

the Coastal Advisory Committee position is vacant.

Summary:

Joseph Zidron resigned from the Coastal Advisory Committee, effective May 14, 2021.

A copy of Mr. Zidron's resignation email, dated May 13, 2021, is attached.

Council extended the terms of all Commission and Committee members, with the exception of the Planning Commission members, to August 30, 2021 to accommodate a review and possible Code modifications relating to the various City bodies. Among the changes being considered are body consolidations as well as reductions in the membership composition of the various Commissions and Committees. Because the Coastal Advisory Committee may be affected by this assessment, Staff recommends that Council not fill the vacancy created by Mr. Zidron's resignation pending final Council decisions with regard to the structure and composition of the various City bodies.

Recommended

Action:

STAFF RECOMMENDS THAT the City Council take action as follows:

- 1. Accept the resignation of Joseph Zidron from the Coastal Advisory Committee, with regret.
- 2. Direct that the vacancy created by the resignation of Joseph Zidron not be filled pending Council decisions with regard to possible changes affecting various City Commissions and Committees.

Attachment:

Resignation email from Joseph Zidron

Baade, Joanne

From:

Mallett, Cynthia

Sent:

Thursday, May 13, 2021 2:22 PM

To:

Baade, Joanne

Cc:

Rebensdorf, David

Subject:

Fw: Resignation From Coastal Advisory Committee

Hi Joanne,

I am forwarding Joseph Zidron's resignation email from the Coastal Advisory Committee, effective after the May 13, 2021 meeting.

~Cynthia

From: Zidron, Joseph <zidronj@san-clemente.org>

Sent: Thursday, May 13, 2021 12:54 PM

To: Mallett, Cynthia < Mallett C@san-clemente.org > Subject: Resignation From Coastal Advisory Committee

Cynthia-

This e-mail serves as my official resignation from the San Clemente Coastal Advisory Committee (CAC) effective tomorrow May 14, 2021.

I have served on the CAC since July of 2015, and am currently on an extended term that was originally set to end in 2019. It was not my intention to apply for another term in 2019 when my previous two terms ended; however, I felt compelled to stay to ensure the CAC could continue to function in the interim. I've had a number of changes in my personal life during the past year including the birth of my son and a promotion at work that limit the amount of time I have to fully engage with the CAC.

It has been a pleasure to serve on the CAC for the last six years. I am grateful for the excellent support you provided as the staff liaison to the CAC.

Best, Joe Zidron